
Council Chambers Wahoo, Nebraska March 13, 2014 
 
The Council met in regular session and in compliance with agenda posted at City Hall, Post Office and First Bank 
of Nebraska, with each Council member being notified of agenda prior to the meeting. The meeting was called 
to order by Mayor Janet Jonas at 7:00 p.m. and opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. The Mayor informed the 
public of the location of posting of the Open Meetings Law. Roll call was taken with the following Council 
members present: Mike Lawver, Gerry Tyler, Stuart Krejci, Kevin Dunbar, and Jim Svoboda.  Absent: Greg Kavan. 
 
The Mayor called for items not listed on the agenda. None presented. 
 
A motion was made by Krejci, seconded by Svoboda, to approve the following items listed on the consent 
agenda: 

1. Excused absence of Kavan 
2. Minutes of the February 26, 2014 meeting of the Mayor and Council 
3. Minutes of the February 27, 2014 meeting of the Mayor and Council 
4. Minutes of the March 6, 2014 meeting of Planning Commission 
5. Licenses: Plumbers: Lance Vance, Vance Plumbing & Heating Inc., Fremont; Randy Damewood, 

The Waldinger Corporation, Omaha; Troy Cada, Cada Brothers, Wahoo.  HVAC: Robert Ruther, 
Bob’s Refrigeration, Yutan. 

 
Roll call vote: Krejci, yes; Svoboda, yes; Dunbar, yes; Lawver, yes; and Tyler, yes. Absent and not voting: Kavan. 
Motion carried. 
 
Department head reports:  Denise Lawver reported work has begun on the rehabilitation of the library. Harrell 
reported staff was working on a memorandum of understanding between the City of Wahoo, Wahoo Library 
Foundation, Wahoo Public Building and Grounds Association and Buckmaster Construction, LLC for the repairs 
and improvements being done at the Library.  Harrell also reported the Mayor and Chief of Police were working 
on getting the remodeling of the Wahoo Police Department underway with the abatement of asbestos on the 
ceiling. 
 
Council Committee reports:  Lawver requested a Street Committee meeting. Svoboda reported he had attended 
the Wahoo Airport Authority meeting and would report further at the next meeting. Dunbar reported the Park 
and Recreation Commission had met and reviewed the payoff of the Aquatics Center Bonds. 
 
The next meeting will be March 27, 2014. 
 
A motion was made by Krejci, seconded by Tyler, to adjourn at 7:06 p.m. 
 
Approved:   
 
 
_________________________________   ________________________________ 
Lucinda Morrow, Deputy Clerk    Janet A. Jonas, Mayor 


